Portland Public Schools

Public Meeting Notices

The Board's Education Committee is scheduled to meet on Tuesday, January 8, 1991, at 2:00 p.m., in the L-1 classroom at the Robert Blanchard Education Service Center, 501 N. Dixon Street. The purpose of the meeting is a discussion on graduation standard, school improvement plans, star and language arts. This notice is provided in accordance with provisions of the Oregon open meeting law.

The Board's Building Use and Management Committee is scheduled to meet on Wednesday, January 9, 1991, at 10:00 A.M., in the L-1 classroom at the Robert Blanchard Education Service Center, 501 N. Dixon Street. The purpose of the meeting is to-review the district's educational computer hardware and software acquisition policy. This notice is provided in accordance with provision of the Oregon open meeting

Singles On Părade: **Operation Desert** Shield

Singles On Parade is taping a special hour long video, titled, Singles On Parade: Operation Desert Shield. The video will introduce single men and women, and address their interests and hobbies. The purpose of this video is to provide new, interesting, and desirable single pen pals for those single individuals assigned to the Desert Shield project. So the show is specially seeking those individuals who are interested in meeting someone new through letter writing and who have a desire to help keep up the morale of the single men and women

The show will be taped on Saturday February 2, 1991. Interested singles can call 775-9218 and leave their name, address, and phone number. They will be sent an application. Completed applications must be received by January 23, so we can evaluate, select, and make final arrangements by taping time.

The Singles On Parade television show has been a live, call-in show that has successfully fostered weddings, and many long term friendships and relationships. (The Desert Shield special will not be in our usual live, call-in format.)

Where Do We Go From Here

Commissioner Gladys McCoy, Chairperson of the Multnomah County Board of Commissioners, and the Oregon Commission on Black Affairs cordially invites you to join us in a reception welcoming Joseph Watkins to Oregon. Mr. Watkins is the Associate Director of the Office of Public Liaison at the White House. The reception will be held: Wednesday, January 9, 1991, 6:00 - 7:30 p.m., Portland Hilton Hotel, International Club, 921 SW 6th Avenue, Portland.

Mr. Watkins is in Oregon at the request of the Portland Federal Executive Board, Black Employment Subcommittee, who will be co-sponsoring a luncheon with the Oregon Commission on Black Affairs on January 10th at the Oregon Convention Center. Classical and contemporary musical selections will be provided by Karen St. James and Misagh Pakzad of Portland.

Tax Information Mailed to **Oregonians**

Almost a million tax packets are being mailed to Oregonians who filed state income tax returns last year. The packets include an instruction booklet and forms to fill out.

The 400,000 Oregonians whose 1989 income tax returns were done by a professional tax return preparer may receive a postcard instead of a tax booklet. Each postcard will have two mailing labels attached that should be used when filing 1990 tax forms to speed processing re-

If you receive a postcard, but plan to prepare your own return for 1990, you can pick up a tax booklet at your local post office, bank or library.

When filing returns, everyone should use the preprinted labels, whether they are attached to a tax booklet or to a postcard. According to Don O'Meara of the Department of revenue, "You should put the labels on each form you file. Using these labels will allow us to process your returns faster." Packets and postcards should all be delivered by the middle of January.

PORTLAND OBSERVER "The Eyes and Ears of the CommunitY" Office: (503) 288-0033

Fax #: (503) 288-0015

"My life gets so crazy, I need a diet that thinks for me."

Introducing the

You live a hectic life. Wouldn't it be great to have a weight loss plan that tells you what to eat, and when to eat it? Now you can-with the new Personal Choice Program from Weight Watchers. New Personal Choice gives you your

choice of three easy-to-follow food plans that range from structured to flexible—whatever's right for you. It's designed to adapt to your lifestyle, so you can lose weight at your own comfortable pace. What's more, Personal Choice allows you to eat the foods you want. Even

in a restaurant. From the first week on. If you're looking for a diet program that fits the way you live, now the choice is yours. New Personal Choice. Call Weight Watchers and ask about this

Weight Watchers, Safe, sensible weight loss for 27 years.

Join Any Class Anytime

For Information Call (collect) weekdays 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

(503)297-1021

New members please Arrive 20 minutes early NORTHEAST PORTLAND NORTH PORTLAND

Maranatha Church 4222 N.E. 12th (Enter on Skidmore) 9:30 a.m.

Mon.

Tues.

Thurs.

Tilamook Park Bldg. 2108 N.E. 41st Ave. 7:00 p.m. 7:00 p.m. 5:00 p.m. 9:30 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. 9:30 a.m.

University of Portland 5000 N. Willamette Blvd. Columbia Hall (Enter from Portsmouth) 5:00 p.m.

Rivergate Community Church

7:00 p.m.

4737 N. Lombard St.

Temple Baptist Church 1319 N.E. 7th Fireside Room Tuesday (Brown Bag Lunch Class)

Weight Watchers is a registered trademark of WEIGHT WATCHERS INTERNATIONAL, INC copyright 1990 WEIGHT WATCHERS INTERNATIONAL, INC

CHINOOK SALMON OR BROILED LOBSTER TAILS JUMBO PRAWNS FISH & CHIPS CLAM CHOWDER BROILED HALIBUT CRAB STUFFED MUSHROOMS LOBSTER THERMIDOR OR PAN FRIED OYSTERS SAUTEED SHRIMP ROSSI OR STEAK & LOBSTER CRAB AU GRATIN OR FRENCH FRIED SCALLOPS STEAM CLAMS OYSTER STEW CHICKEN STEAKS OR



Seafood Restaurant & Bar -- Since 1891 -- Lunch & Dinner 1035 S.W. Stark (Corner 11th & Stark)



Place your advertisement in the **Portland Observer** Office# (503) 288-0033 Fax# (503) 288-0015

The Tax Form You've Been **Waiting For**

(From the AARP Volunteer News-

"Every time the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) tries to make things easier, things seem to get more complicated," muses Rose Novtny, Tax-Aide District Coordinator for Oregon. But fear not! One change this year may actually make things easier for people who have only Social Security and pension income to report. These people may now use the 1040A form, as many have long wanted to do . As Novonty notes, "By allowing people who just have retirement income to use the 1040A form, we're going to relieve people form using the 1040 which is more complicated and has smaller

Tax-Aide volunteers, who are trained in cooperation with the IRS and must pass an IRS test to be certified, will spend extra time learning about the 1040A. If you need assistance with your taxes: Plan to get help between February 1 and April 15. Call the local IRS office and ask for the location of Tax Counseling for the elderly sites. Bring: copies of last year's federal, state, and local tax returns; all income records, including W-2 forms from employers, W-2P pension forms, and 1099 forms for income, including SSA-1099; verifications for special deductions and credits; and, current federal, state, and local tax forms if available.

Write for a free Tax Record Envelope (stock #D12225) that lets you keep all your tax information in one handy packet that doubles as a check-off list. You can also order free Stock Records (stock #D14158). Get one of each of your stocks or mutual funds and track their activity throughout the year. Note that Tax-Aide counselors are trained to assist you with basic tax forms and questions. Individuals with complex tax assistance needs may be referred to professional tax preparers.

Donnie's ACCESSORIES

PLUS

African Sculpture · Masks African-American Books Framed African-American Prints Hand Painted Sweats, T-shirts Pants and Tops 925 N.E. BROADWAY PORTLAND, OR 97232 (503) 249-7204 Raleigh and Donnie Lewis

GOING ST. MARKET --

4601 N. Williams 281-6873 For Your Shopping Convenience

January 2, 1991...The Portland Observer...Page 5 Worldwide End to Polio Possible By the 21st Century



Polio, the disease which once crippled thousands of American children, has been nearly eradicated in the United States and in many countries worldwide. Yet in some parts of the developing world, polio continues to pose a threat to young lives.

"By the end of this century," says Philip Johnston, president of CARE, the international relief and development organization, "worldwide immunization efforts may very well eradicate paralytic polio. But we have a lot to do to achieve this goal."

During the early 1950's, more than 100,000 American children were afflicted with the crippling and, in five percent of all cases, fatal disease. In 1954, medical pioneer Dr. Jonas Salk introduced his breakthrough polio vaccine. The subsequent school immunization program worked so well that by 1989, only 10 cases were reported in the United States. Instances are equally low in Colombia and Mexico. In the People's Republic of China, 95 percent of all children have been immunized against the disease.

Despite success in Latin America lio in African-the world's poorest conti-

Announcement

The Black Leadership Conference Reception is meeting to share the 1991 Legislative Agenda of the Black Leadership Conference with other organizations. The meeting will take place Thursday, January 10, 1991 at 5:30 pm, at the Oregon Convention Center.

nent-remains high. According to CARE, each year more than 200,000 African children suffer from the disease which attacks growing nervous systems." But Johnston explains, "we have reason to be optimistic.

Johnston says that the last decade has seen immunizations reach nearly 60 percent of all African children. Just 10 years ago less than 10 percent were immunized.

Aside from physical problems, victims of polio may face an enormous stigma. In Africa and other parts of the developing world, daily survival requires hours of grueling labor. In these countries, physically disabled people are often perceived as a burden on desperately poor families whose financial resources already strained to the breaking point.

According to health experts, once contracted, paralytic polio is not curable. "The best-and only-treatment," says Johnston, "is early prevention. It's exciting to realize that it's possible to halt polio as well as other diseases such as tetanus, measles and whooping cough, and Asia, the incidence of paralytic po- which takes the lives of more than three million children each year."



& Sound Photography (503) 629-5930 P.O. Box 6311

Lesley E. Ham

Aloha, OR 97006



YOU ARE INVITED

"I HAVE A DREAM" FOURTH ANNUAL TRIBUTE

TO

DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR.

"I HAVE A DREAM"

AND

REVEREND JOHN W. GARLINGTON, JR. 1937 - 1986

"THE BRIDGE BUILDER" IN OUR COMMUNITY JANUARY 13, 1991

4:00 P.M.

FEATURING MUSIC: MARANATHA CHURCH CHOIR The Brown Sisters

Dorothy Butler

Tamara Barnett

PRE-SERVICE MUSIC - 3:30PM

Wilson High School Ensemble Mr. Greg McKelvey, Director

Dr. Marshall K. Christensen President, Warner Pacific College Chaplain Rodney E. Alexander Oregon State Penitentiary Rev. Henry Greenidge, Pastor Irvington Covenant Church Bishop Grace Osborne, Pastor Faith Tabernacle Church Attorney Rey Ramsey, Director Oregon Housing Agency

"I HAVE A DREAM" by the Rev. Emmett Wheatfall

MARANATHA CHURCH

4222 NE 12th AVENUE PORTLAND, OREGON 97211

WENDELL WALLACE, PASTOR

SPONSORED BY

PRISON MINISTRIES, INC., JOHN PARKER, DIRECTOR, PO BOX 12396, PORTLAND, OR

PHONE (503) 284-7563